
 
 

 

 

CITYWIDE CLEANUP MAY 3RD – 5TH  

The Annual Citywide Cleanup is scheduled for Friday, May 3rd through Sunday, May 5th from 8 
a.m. to 5 p.m.  Dumpsters will be placed at the city barn.  We ask that you separate your metal 
items from trash, as there will be a separate dumpster for metal.  No tires, oil, liquid paint, 
pesticides or household chemicals will be accepted. 

Expenses for this event have continued to rise and we ask that a free will donation be made at the 
time of dumping to help offset the cost of the dumpsters so we can continue this service in the 
future.   

If you need help during the cleanup, please contact City Hall at 660-694-3634 to be placed on a 
list for assistance. 

The Calhoun City Council strongly encourages residents to use this free service to clean their 
properties.  This service is only provided by the City one time per year.  Failure to keep your 
property in order may result in a summons being issued.  Be a good neighbor and show some 
hometown pride by cleaning up your junk!! 

SERVICE LINE INVENTORY REMINDER 

Calhoun water customers should have received a letter in the mail approximately 30 days ago 
asking you to identify your water service lines.  In order for the City to comply with EPA rule 40 
CFR Part 141, we, the City of Calhoun, are required by law to inventory all water service 
materials from the water meter into the home.  If you have not answered the letter, we ask that 
you do so promptly to assist in our efforts to comply.  Refusal to respond could potentially 
require personnel or a contractor to come to your home to obtain the EPA information and/or dig 
a hole in your yard outside of the city’s easement.  This in turn costs the system additional 
money that may have to be passed onto the water customers, possibly raising water rates.  Please 
understand that a quick response to this customer survey is one of the most helpful things you 
can do as a citizen to help accomplish this mandate. 

Completed forms can be mailed or dropped off at the Calhoun City Hall, P.O. Box 97, 201 E. 
Main Street, Calhoun, MO  65323 or emailed to moleadinventory@gmail.com.  If you need 
assistance with completing this form, please contact the Calhoun City Hall at 660-694-3634.  
Blank forms can also be obtained at City Hall. 

 



CAMERING OF SEWER LINES 

Within the next 60 days, there will be a company in town (Smico, Inc.), camering sewer lines.  
The City received grant money from the American Recovery Plan Act (ARPA) to work on the 
sewer collection system, and camering the lines is the first step in this process.   

COMMUNITY CALENDAR 

Friday, May 3rd-Sunday, May 5th – Citywide Cleanup – 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.-Maintenance Barn 
Friday, May 10th – Harvesters Food Pantry – Approx. 1:30 p.m. – Colt Show Building 

Sunday, May 12th – Mother’s Day 
Monday, May 13th – City Council Meeting – 7 p.m. – City Hall 

May 27th – Memorial Day – City Hall Closed 

JOKES OF THE MONTH 

 Old Man Dan finally got around to taking all of his broken umbrellas into the repair shop.  
The next morning, on a bus ride to do some shopping, when he stood to disembark, he 
absentmindedly grabbed the umbrella belonging to the woman sitting beside him, since he was in 
the habit of carrying one.  The woman cried “Stop thief?” to Old Man Dan’s apologies. 

 Later that same day, after stopping at the repair shop to pick up all of his refurbished 
umbrellas, he boarded the bus to go home, and encountered the same woman he crossed paths 
with earlier that morning. 

 Clutching her own umbrella, she looked at the stack of umbrellas under Dan’s arm, gave 
him a withering look and said, “Well, looks like you had a productive day.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“I keep forgetting.  When do I cluck and 
When do I double-cluck? 


